
Souderton Area High School 
Big Red Band Boosters 

General Membership Meeting Minutes 
November 6, 2017 

 
 
The meeting commenced at 7:09 PM. 
 
Here is a list of what was discussed at the meeting: 
 
The minutes were approved from the 10/2/17 general assembly meeting. 
 
 PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
 

1. Scrip is available until Wednesday, 11/8/17 for Disney. 
 

1st VICE PRESIDENT 
 

1. Nothing really to report 
 
2nd VICE PRESIDENT 

 
1. Nothing really to report 

 
SECRETARY 
 

1. Bill Schloo sent us a “thank you” e-mail for the gift. 
 

TREASURER 
 

1. Total sponsorship money received = $10,979 (budget goal was $8000) 
2. We have also received a $1000 anonymous donation.  We will need to decide how to use this donation, as the 

donor would like for us to “treat” ourselves to something that is not currently in our budget, and let the donor 
know how it was used. 

3. Final 5K race profit was $4967.  Goal was $2000. 
4. Athletic concessions profit for the year is currently $8177, but we still need to pay the district for some 

expenses, so final profit is on target to meet or slightly exceed the $7000 goal. 
5. Harleysville fair check was received.  We earned $2250, which is above the $2000 budget goal. 
6. Margarita’s night check was received - $713.  
7. Wreath sales totaled 601 wreaths.  For comparison, we sold 402 wreaths last year.  We will surpass our budget 

goal. 
8. Disney truck – we had planned to use a Penske truck at a cost of $1600, to be split with the school 

district.  Bergey’s truck rental has now generously agreed to let us rent a 26’ truck for $500.  This cost will still be 
split with the district.  The remaining profit from our Philadelphia Soul fundraiser can now be used to cover the 
$350-$400 in gas and tolls for the truck going to Disney, since we failed to budget for this (oops). 



 
DIRECTOR AT LARGE REPORT 
 

1. Frank told the general assembly that he needs someone to shadow him for next year and asked if 
anyone was interested to please come and see him. 

 
DIRECTOR’S REPORT 
 

1. Mr. Tucker thanked everyone for the season.  He told the general assembly that he received the best 
comment from an older gentleman at the CB West game that he thought it was the most entertaining 
show he had ever seen. 

2. Mr.  Tucker received a phone call from North Penn’s band director in regards to their community night 
on Monday 11/13/17 at 6:00 PM.  The kids would treat it like a football day.  They would not need 
their uniforms…..just their tour shirts or Souderton gear.  We would need help with a truck driver and 
chaperones and the show would be about an hour.  Mr. Tucker is going to talk to the kids and see if 
they are interested in doing this.   

3. Mr. Tucker tried to arrange to have Chapters at Souderton but was unable to get the district to 
manipulate the scheduling. 

4. As of right now, it is looking the indoor show will be either 3/3/18 or 3/10/18.  This will be confirmed at 
a later date. 

 
BAND STORE 
 

1. The band store will be open tonight after the meeting.   
2. The new garment bags are in as well. 
3. The band store will be open the Friday before Disney. 

 
FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE 
 

1. It was decided to cancel the Walmart bake sale. 
2. Julie Zettlemoyer gave a rundown of the 5K.  There were 178 runners and 23 for the ‘fun run” with 30-

40 of the runners being first timers.  They had 42 walk-up registrations.   
3. Julie said that the 5k committee is up for any suggestions. 
4. We got really good feedback and a good turnout.  There were 20 races happening that day so we were 

fortunate to have such an awesome turnout.   
5. Thank you notes and receipts will be going out to all the sponsors. 
6. Scrip is still collecting gift cards for the Rafter family. 
7. Restaurant Nights-We may do another Margarita’s night in the spring.  We had a really good turnout.   
8. The Dominoes profits are a little low so try and get out there and support. 

 
FINANCIAL REVIEW 
 

1. The Financial Review Committee will report to the general assembly at a meeting next month. 
 

 



 
UNIFORMS 
 

1. Uniforms can be returned after Disney.  They must be dry cleaned and raincoats washed.  Make sure to 
have your hangers as well. 

 
QUARTERMASTER 
 

1. There is damage to the silver platform and the tires needs some machining.  There are some bolts that 
need to be replaced and there is also a crack which would need to be welded in order to fix this 
problem.  If anyone has any contacts to get the platform fixed, let me know. 

2. The auxiliary cart needs to be fixed.  
3. The trailer committee has not met as of yet. 

 
WEBSITE 
 

1. Tracey stated she would need the indoor calendar as soon as it comes out.   
 

BAND BANQUET 
 

1. Stacy had nothing to report at this time. 
 

PUBLICITY 
 

1. We need someone for this position. 
 

 
 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS (open discussion) 

 
1. Pit will need their shakos for the Disney trip 
2. Indoor guard will be starting on Thursdays in December. 
3. Mr. Priller would like to put a video together of Disney so any media you have can be sent to him and 

he will get something put together. 
 
With no further business, we concluded this meeting at 7:50 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Stacy Bivighouse 


